LITTLEHAM & LANDCROSS PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF AN URGENT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT
LITTLEHAM VILLAGE HALL ON THURSDAY 11 DECEMBER 2008

Present: Clirs Atkinson, Mrs Beer, Cllr Mrs Galvin (Chairman), Hamilton, Cllr Heard, G. Smith and Stevens.
Apologies: Clirs Hassall (Vice-Chairman), Ms Lamb, Poole and M. Smith.

The Chairman advised that members of the public are permitted to address the meeting on a specific agenda item, in
accordance with Standing Order 24 and Paragraph 12(2) of Statutory Instrument 2007/1159,but they are only permitted to do
so before that Agenda Item. There were no members of the public present.

785 Registration of Members Interests: No additional registrations were required.

786 Planning Application: 1/1134/2008/FUL; Additional window at Sealocks Barn, Landcross:
RESOLVED, on the motion of Cllr Mrs Beer, seconded by Cllr G Smith, that Planning Application
1/1134/2008/FUL is recommended for APPROVAL.

787 Highways & Footpaths; Matters arising from Minute 778:
(a) Upadown Lane, Littleham:

The Chairman read out a letter from Mrs Alison Smith, DCC Definitive Footpath Map Officer, advising
that she had looked at this route during the review of rights of way in Littleham, when the route was
suggested as a possible right of way, but she had only received three user evidence forms from walkers
who had used this route on foot, one for over 20 years and the other two for much less time. An appeal for
more users to come forward in the parish’s public consultation stage had been posted on Littleham Village
Public Notice Board. The process to add rights of way to the Definitive Map is evidence based. Mrs Smith
suggests that the Parish Council should consider making a dedication agreement with the landowner
concerned, to add this route to the Definitive Map.
RESOLVED, that receipt of the letter is noted and that the Parish Council considers suitable action
at their next main meeting.
(b) Mud on Wagon Road:

A letter from Mr Elsworthy, DCC, reported that he had checked Wagon Road on the 28th November . He

advised that a reasonable attempt had been made at keeping the road clean and it looked like the road had

been washed. Therefore no further action will be taken by DCC this time.

RESOLVED, that the Parish Council sends a letter to Mr Withecombe to thank him for his prompt

attention to their complaint.

788  Date of Next Meeting: Thursday 15" January 2009 at 7.30 pm.

The meeting commenced at 7.30 pm and ended at 7.42 pm.



